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I know that our Committee has been putting in a 

lot of work over the past few months, bringing 

together all the pieces for our next reunion in 

Burleigh Court. A big thank you to Ernie and 

Gerry, they have both been helping our new com-

mittee. The sooner you book your accommoda-

tion etc, the easier the job is for our booking sec-

retary (Dickie). Please donôt forget, if there are 

people out there who have served in Langeleben, 

who do not attend our reunion. Then please give 

them a call and encourage them to attend the 

next one. 

 

A few weeks ago I spoke with Gail and our Presi-

dent, Major General Peter Baldwin. During our 

conversation Peter informed me that due to the 

current state with his poor health, that he and Gail 

will be unable to attend our next reunion in Sep-

tember. They hoped that we would have a great 

meeting and they asked me to pass on their best 

wishes to you all. Your thoughts and prayers at 

this difficult time will be much appreciated. 

 

We are looking forward to seeing you all in Sep-

tember. 

 

Vice President 

Rod Goddard. 

Sadly we lost 3 valued members of our  
association this quarter (see page 4) but we were 

delighted to welcome 3 new members, Ron Adams 
(1973-1975, Peter Ridlington (1978 -1982 and  

Bob Weeks (1979 -1982) 
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 Cartoon by Clive Inman 

Jammy Jim Jarman aged 90 years,  7 
Special Wireless Section, A Type  
Mobile then stationed at Mill House 
Camp, Bishops Waltham, Hants. 
April 1944.  
Everything in the Y Service was so-so Secret, all we Operators 

were told in the utmost secrecy was that our unit had the very 

top priority task of intercepting 12 SS Panzers. 

(The importance would show itself later after D Day) 

 

We had three dispatch Riders, one of which every evening at 

1800 hrs would set off with his padlocked bag to a place called 

BP somewhere north of London, a large house in the country-

side of Hertfordshire. From our drivers we learned that on ar-

riving at this large house they would hand their bag in and then 

join many other drivers from other Y Units in the Stables in a 

Yard at the rear where after a mug of tea and a sandwich they 

would start the journey back home. The trouble was by then 

they were riding in the "blackout" All three dispatch Riders 

crashed during the following months and had to be replaced, 

This was our first knowledge of Bletchley Park. 

 

The field we were camped in was in the assembly area for D 

Day and by May was full of armour & troops and then that fa-

mous day they were gone. Not so us and two weeks later the Ack Ack gunners down the road hit the first V1 rocket we had 

ever seen, sending it crashing down into our field, wounding 17 operators and blowing the tents and everything away. De-

spite this next morning a lorry arrived with 17 replacements from 10 SW section and we went on watch again at midnight. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Were are they now?  
I was a radio operator stationed at Langeleben for a few months in the winter 1953-

54.   That was the most enjoyable time of my two year conscription.   I see from the 

website that the little base since became much bigger.   When I was there we lived in 

cold, damp tents, and there were only some 80 of us.   In spite of the physical condi-

tions, morale was much higher than at Münster. 

 

It is 60 years since I was there.   I now live in Canada.   In fact, I emigrated very 

soon after finishing my draft.   At that time the government was nationalizing every-

thing and people in Britain were more interested in going on strike than expanding 

the economy.    Not surprisingly, investment was going into Germany, France,  

Holland, etc. instead of the UK.    

 

I have read some of the back issues of óThe Listen-

ing Postô and will read the others.   At some point I 

may contribute an article. 

  

I would very much like to contact  David Tabbush, 

and Robin Robbins, friends from my time at Lan-

geleben.    There were other friends, but after 60 

years I have forgotten their names.    In fact I would 

like to hear from anyone who 

was at Langeleben in the winter 

1953-54. 

 Chris Metten 

Techwrite2004@shaw.ca 

 

Thank you  
 

I am hoping you could help 

us,  my unit received a care 

package while I was serv-

ing in Afghanistan.  I be-

lieve that the people who 

sent the package are Ray 

and Elsie Armstrong, he 

described himself as (ex 

R.Sigs) and while searching 

for him today I suspect he 

is a member of your reun-

ion.   

 

The care package was 

shared between my troops 

and I made a point of keep-

ing hold of the postcard that 

had been included.   

 

It has taken me some con-

siderable time to find my-

self in a position to chase 

down the senders and offer 

my thanks.  I would like to 

write about what it meant to 

us and send this to Ray and 

Elsie.  Could I ask, if you 

have contact with them 

through your site, that you 

offer my details to them, 

and if as I suspect, these are 

the people who sent us the 

package they would accept 

my thanks. 

 

If Mr & Mrs Armstrong 

wish to retain their privacy, 

I would be happy to write 

my response independently 

and share it with them 

through your website if 

they would feel this was 

more appropriate? 

 

Respectfully yours, 

J Bell 


